Parent version

Got questions about the Child Trust Fund?

If you’ve had a baby recently, you’ll have received a special Child Trust Fund (CTF)voucher worth £250 through the post. A CTF account is a great way to save for your child’s future.

So if you’ve got questions about the CTF or you’re not sure what to do, don’t let it put you off – there are plenty of ways you can get information. If you’d like general information about the CTF, such as how the account works or what to do if you’ve lost your voucher, take a look at the official CTF website at www.childtrustfund.gov.uk 

If you’d prefer to speak to someone over the phone, call the CTF helpline on 0845 302 1470 (8am to 8pm, 7 days a week). 

Next you’ll need to choose an account for your child. There are three types of CTF account to choose from. The main difference between them is how the money is invested. A good source of information about choosing an account is the website www.ctfhelp.com  It has a useful questionnaire you can complete to help you think about what’s important to you, and an up-to-date list of who offers CTF accounts. 

Opening an account is not a final decision. If you change your mind about the type of account you want, or you want to move your child’s CTF account, you can, at any time. So don’t hold back on using your voucher because you think you might change your mind – it won’t matter if you do. 

It’s not just the Government who can put money into your child’s CTF account – you can too. So can your family and friends and even your child. Between you, you can contribute up to £1,200 each year into the account. Even small amounts like £5 a month will add up over time, so it really is worth making contributions when you can. To see how much of a difference your contributions could make, use the handy online calculator at www.childtrustfund.gov.uk

The money in a CTF account belongs to your child and can only be accessed by them when they reach 18. This ensures that the money is kept safely for them and has time to grow. No tax is payable on money in the account and it does not affect your benefits.

So don’t leave that voucher lying in a drawer at home – put it to good use. Remember, the sooner you open a CTF account for your child, the sooner their money could start growing.

